

American Public Works Association Arizona Chapter P.O. Box 10337 Phoenix, Arizona 85064-0337

March 4, 2015

Ms. Grenee Celuch Concord General Contracting 1636 North Swan Road, Suite 103 Tucson, Arizona 85712

RE:

2015 Public Works Project of the Year

American Public Works Association (APWA) – Arizona Chapter

Dear Ms. Celuch:

On behalf of the Arizona Chapter of APWA, congratulations on the selection of the **Tucson Convention Center project as this year's recipient of the Public Works Project of the Year in the Structures, \$5 Million but less than \$25 Million category.** Your award was also submitted to APWA National to compete for the National Public Works Project of the Year.

We plan to celebrate this achievement at the 2015 APWA Awards Luncheon to be held at 11:30 AM, Wednesday, July 15th at the Phoenix Country Club. The awards presentation will recognize the managing agency, design consultant, and contractor, as well as the award-winning aspects of the project.

We welcome all members of the team who want to attend this important recognition ceremony. A member of the APWA Awards Committee will be in contact with you in the next month to coordinate the attendees, and to provide further details with regard to registration for the event. APWA is pleased to host up to two members of the winning team at the Awards Luncheon.

You may have as many members come forward to receive the award as you wish, however, we ask that comments be made by only one member of the team. Please keep your acceptance remarks to 60 seconds so that we can keep the program moving and allow participants traveling outside the Phoenix metropolitan area to return home without delay. Following the presentation of each award, a team photograph will be taken after the members exit the stage.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (602) 442-6767 if you have any questions. Thank you again for supporting APWA's Arizona Chapter Awards Program.

Very truly yours,

Jeanne Sapon, Awards Chair Arizona Chapter – APWA

CC:

Fletcher McCusker, Rio Nuevo Multipurpose Facilities District

Mark Irvin, Rio Nuevo Multipurpose Facilities District

John Nyman, Concord General Contracting

Phil Swaim, Swaim Associates, Ltd.